October-November 2021

Dear Faithful Pastor and Praying Church Family,

Greetings in the Name of our Loving Savior Jesus Christ, and from the field of Cambodia!

After long prayers and waiting we fly back to our field after almost a month delay from our tentative flight date due to quarantine. We arrived here in Cambodia on October 15 and were in quarantine for fourteen days at an accredited hotel allowed by the DOH. After my two days at the hotel preparing for our live streaming worship service, I received a call that I am tested positive of Covid-19 according to the swab test taken upon arrival at the Airport. The ambulance took me to another quarantine facility far from my Family. I stayed with 5 persons with positive cases in a 4 by 8 meters room. The quarantine facility is full of people with positive cases.

At first, I was shocked of the news that I am positive again and was put in a scary place with Covid-19 cases. I was pressured, my temperature rose and my BP went high and according to the x-ray I had a problem in my lungs. I was stunned to know all of these. But then the Holy Spirit began to arrange and set my mind, and understood that God has a purpose why He led me there. I made friends with Portuguese, Japanese, Chinese, Malaysian and Cambodians. The blessing is I was able to share the gospel of salvation to different nationalities and people of different background in life. Praise the Lord! That is the purpose why I was led by the Lord to be transferred to that facility. I'm glad I was there to share! Another blessing is, after two PCR swab tests, I was discharged earlier from the quarantine facility. Also, after fourteen days in the hotel my family's last RTPCR swab tests were all negatives. The good Lord allowed us to go through all of these things happened to us for a reason, to show his power on our behalf.

We are glad to see our people again and to be able to reach out for more souls to win and to continue our ministry. The very first Sunday after our quarantine we had our Sunday worship services, though we were not allowed some of our folks came and a visitor made professions of Faith in Christ as Savior. Amen! Also, the next succeeding Sundays of the month of November was fruitful. The second week was finally open for worship services. During these Sundays, several Khmer visitors join us for worship services. The great blessing is, seeing them put their faith in Christ brings joy to our hearts. I always believe, your sincere prayers and partnership touched God's heart to draw people to know Jesus as Savior. We were glad we all have a part in reaching them. To God Be The Glory!

Please pray for spiritual growth of these newly born children of God and please continue to pray that the believers/church will grow more in the character and knowledge of our loving Savior Jesus Christ. *Thank you so much for your loving prayers and loving partnerships!*

May You All Have a Blessed Free Covid Season and a Spirit-Filled New Year!

We Love You and We Are Praying For You All too,

Pastor Edgar & Sister Thea Asuncion and Family with Psalms 40:8 (Our Children: Desireal, Jasher, Delight, Dearly, Discern, Jashen and Descent)

Pour Missionaries in Pambodia

email: kamasuncion07@yahoo.com Phone: +85567277926